CABINET MEETING
10th March, 2004

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.37 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Hinds, M. Lea, Warmisham and Warner



Councillor Devine, Executive Support Member also attended

480.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus, Connor and               Mann.

481.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th February, 2004, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

482.
RETIREMENT VILLAGE IN SALFORD

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing Services, submitted a report setting out an initial assessment of sites for a retirement village in Salford.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Housing and the Director of Community and Social Services be authorised to:


(a)
engage the most appropriate care and support provider

(b)       
proceed to establish a partnership to develop detailed proposals for the                   
introduction of a retirement village in Salford

483.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC


RESOLVED: THAT  under section 100A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the                   public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the ground                that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 14             of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

484.
CITY-WIDE CORPORATE SECURITY STRATEGY

Submitted a joint report of the Lead Member for Community Safety and for Development Services on the progress made on an over-arching strategy to develop cohesive and effective security services and systems within Salford.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT the Corporate Security Strategy be approved.




(3) THAT the development and delivery of an implementation plan based on the City-wide Corporate Security Strategy be supported.

485.
PLANNING DELIVERY GRANT


The Director of Development Services reported that notification had been received from            the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister that Salford had been granted £700,000 from                the Planning Delivery Grant for 2004/05, one of only two authorities within Greater                    Manchester to receive such a large grant.


RESOLVED:  THAT the matter be noted; and that the Director of Development Services            convey to his staff the Council’s congratulations for all their hard work in helping the                 Council qualify for the level of funding.
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